
Mr. Thomas N. TUlreen 
Native Am~lcall Rights Fund 
118 MitWIe StN·et 
Por:tland, Main e Ol~ 104 

Dear Mr. Ture.!f'l: 

APR2 61979 

This is in response to your tetter of March 29 requesting a revIew of the 
materials subm ittE~d previoUsly as the petItion of the Poarch Creek Band. 

The Federal A dmowtedgment still has reviewed the originat letter and finds 
that it does f[(1t adequately address the seven mandatory criteria found in 
sections 54.1{a )..(g;) of the Federal regulations governing acknowledgment. It's 
most obvious deficiency is the complete lack of any material relating to 
membership and ltndian ancestry called for in sections 5fJ.7(d}-(f).. There is 
insufficient delw:ri:ption and documentation of the community organization as it 
exists today at'd has existed over the past fifty years. Further, ExhibIts 2B and 
3A listed in the original letter are missing from our copies. 

Please resubmlt the information in the format suggested in the gul~nes with 
the necessary (ocumentati<m. A copy of the gui~ines and the regulations were 
sent to you pre'tlollsly. 

We understand ~lt Mr. Tallis has employed a fuU-time researcher to mmpUe 
the necessary lnf(lrmation. The Poarch group may already have much of the 
needed material in hand. 

H you have qu!stioos, contact the Federal Acknowledgment staff at (703)23'­
~O. 

Sincerely, 

DENNIS [;. PETERSEN 

Chief, Division of Tribal Government Services 
CCt Eddie L Tullis 

Surname 
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